
 

 

 

 

 

 

RINGMORE DIARY DATES 

Short Mat Bowls: Monday evenings from October 7.30pm 

Tuesday: Table Tennis, Parish Room 8.00pm 

April 

2 

3 

6 

7 

11 

30 Mobile Library 11.50 - 12.20pm 

May 

3 

6 

9 

15 

16 
17 

18 

18 

 

21 

 

23 

Mobile Library 11.50 - 12.20pm 

Cacklers, The Journeys End, 7.30pm 

WI, Charity Coffee Morning, WI Hall 10.30am 

Lent talk with cake, WI Hall, 4.00 - 5.00pm 

WI Meeting Parliamentary Procedures, with Gary 
Streeter MP 

Ringmore Historical Society, WI Hall, 7.30pm 

Easter Cafe Church, Bigbury Memorial Hall, 
3.00pm 

The Filling Station, Bigbury Memorial Hall, 
7.30pm 

Easter Sunday service, All Hallows, 9.30am 

Easter Teas, WI Hall, 3.15pm (also Mon 22ⁿd) 

Parish Council Meeting, WI Hall, 7.00pm 

Cacklers, The Journey’s End, 7.30pm 

May Fair, WI Hall 

WI Annual and Resolutions Meeting, 7.30pm 

Parish Room Committee Meeting 3.00pm 

Parish Room AGM, 7.30pm, all welcome 

The Filling Station, Bigbury Memorial Hall. 
7.30pm 

28 Mobile Library 11.50 - 12.20pm 

June 

5 

25 

Cacklers, The Journey’s End, 7.30pm 

Mobile Library 11.50 - 12.20pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I should run a caption competition 

for this image of Ron Williams 

demonstrating his prowess flipping 

a pancake on Shrove Tuesday. 

Ringmore Parish Newsletter 

April 2019 
Edited by David Deadline for May, 25th Apr 



 

 

 

 

The Dolphin Inn, Kingston 

01548 810314 

Welcome to the Dolphin Inn. We serve a 
selection of home cooked meals using local 
produce, have Cask Marque accredited 
real ales and offer bed and breakfast 
accommodation in a traditional building 
opposite the pub. 

 

 

 

This is a great village pub with a warm 
welcome to all. 



Village Transport Scheme 

Please remember, if you need a car 

and driver to get you to hospital or the 

dentist, then phone Sally on 810547 

or Rosemary on 810253. 

From the Editor………. 
Welcome to the April 2019 issue of the newsletter. 

Once again as the month of March comes to an end we 
have been treated to some delightful spring sunshine 
for consecutive days which really makes one feel that 
Winter is well and truly behind us. 

Last month we bid farewell to Judy and Adrian who 
have made a great contribution to the life of the 
church and the wider community. They will be missed 
and we wish them well as they begin a new life 
‘upcountry’ in Clevedon. 

 
Sadly last month we said a final farewell to John Born 
who passed away after an long illness during which time 
he outlived doctors’ prognoses for many years. John, 
who was married to Jenny in All Hallows almost fifty 
years ago was buried in the churchyard after the 
funeral service last week. 

 
This edition of the newsletter is the fourth this year 
and there are eight more before the year end. To date 
I have received no contact from anyone in the village 
interested in taking over the editing of the newsletter 
so I have to begin to think about possible alternatives 
to the current format going forward. 

One such idea could be a merger with the Bigbury News 
which I’m sure many of you have seen or even receive 
monthly. I can imagine a Ringmore section within this 
newsletter, so maintaining an identity and some specific 
Ringmore local news. 

There are probably other ideas that might work and I 
would welcome any thoughts you might have about what 
should be done when there is no-one in the parish who 
feels able to take this on. 

Do let me know so I can start to plan the succession 
from the start of next year. 

If you have any comments or suggestions to make then 
contact me at 

ringmorenews@gmail.com or by telephone to 811212. 

David 

 
Fancy your hand at 

editing the 

Ringmore 

Newsletter? Please 

contact David for 

more information 

 
 

Friday Bus Service 

Departs Challaborough 09.40 

Departs Ringmore 09.56 

Arrives Plymouth 10.49 

Departs Plymouth 13.30 

Arrives Ringmore 14.34 

Arrives Challaborough 14.38 

 

 
Ringmore First Aid Responder - In an emergency call 999 then any of us. 

Lizzie Andrews 01548 810615 Karen Purdy 01548 810382 

Jane Reynolds 01548 811218 Debbie Mercy 01548 811276 

Andi King 01548 811210 Emily Bohnet 01548 811210 

 

 
 

  

The newsletter is edited by David. Please 

ensure you use the Ringmore News email 

Below and not personal email addresses. If you 

have any news views, jokes, interesting articles, 

recipes, book reviews, or something to 

celebrate or share please send this to: 

ringmorenews@gmail.com, David 811212 

All opinions expressed in this newsletter are 

those of individual writers, and not necessarily 

those of the Editor. The Parish Council does not 

guarantee or accept liability for any literature, 

advertised goods or services. They have not 

inspected or made checks regarding suppliers. 

The Editor’s decision is final. 

THE DEFIBRILLATOR is at No 8 Crossways (Andi and Emily’s) on the right hand side of the wall 

as you face the front door. There is also one at Challaborough Shop and at Holywell Stores 

mailto:ringmorenews@gmail.com
mailto:ringmorenews@gmail.com
mailto:ringmorenews@gmail.com


SUNDAY CHURCH SERVICES IN APRIL 
 

 Aveton Gifford 
11.00 am 

Bigbury 
11.00 am 

Kingston 
9.30 am 

Modbury 
9.30 am 

Ringmore 
9.30 am 

7th Sunday Worship Communion* Communion Communion Sunday Worship 

 

14th 

Palm Sunday 

 

Communion 

 

Sunday Worship 

 

Sunday Worship 

Communion* 
(8 am) 

 

All Age Service 

 

Sunday Worship 

 

18th 

Maundy Thursday 

 Easter team 

family event 
(Memorial Hall) 

(3 pm) 

   

Communion 

(6.30 pm) 

 

19th 

Good Friday 

 

Procession 

(10.30 am) 

  Hour round the 

Cross and 

Procession 
(2 pm) 

 

21st 

Easter Day 

Communion by 

Extension 
Communion 

Communion 

(11 am) 
Communion 

Communion by 

Extension 

28th Sunday Worship Communion Lay led service Sunday Worship Communion 

 

* Service in traditional language. 

 

The Vicar’s letter 
A few years ago I was called up for jury service. When the judge made his closing remarks he said 

that we could only find the person guilty if the evidence that had been presented convinced us 

beyond reasonable doubt 

Many Christians down the ages and across the globe have believed in the actual and physical 
resurrection of Jesus from the dead because the evidence has convinced them beyond reasonable 

doubt. For example, the former Chief Justice of England, Lord Darling, said, ‘In its favour as living 

truth there exists such overwhelming evidence, positive and negative, factual and circumstantial, that 
no intelligent jury in the world could fail to bring in a verdict that the resurrection story is true.’ 

Richard Swinburn, Emeritus Professor of Philosophy at the University of Oxford, in 2003 wrote a 

book called the ‘Resurrection of God Incarnate.’ This book was printed by Oxford University Press 

and was peer reviewed by his professional colleagues. Swinburn was not afraid to conclude that it is 

highly probable that Jesus rose from dead. The resurrection of Jesus stands up to rational scrutiny. 
Yet more importantly it speaks to our deepest longings. An old vicar I knew always used to say at 
funerals: ‘Now, because of the resurrection death is merely a gardener. You don't bury a Christian, 
only plant them.’ 

On behalf of all the churches of the Modbury Mission Community I wish you a Happy Easter. Come 

and join us over the Easter season to find out how the events of Easter turn the grave from a wall 
into a door. 

 
 
 

 

Matt Rowland 

 
 

 
Vicar: The Revd Matt Rowland (830260: every day except (normally) Saturday) 

Readers: Joyce Howitt (01364 73093), Michael Tagent (810520) 
Website: www.modburyteam.org 

http://www.modburyteam.org/


church effectively; something the current system has 

sadly failed to do. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Easter 2019 

 

Easter Sunday this year is on the 21st April and on that 

day we hold a communion service at All Hallows. The 

Benefice celebrations for this key time in the Christian 

calendar begin with The Easter Cafe Church on 

Maundy Thursday (see ad in this issue) to be held in 

Bigbury Memorial hall. Later that day All Hallows is to 

hold a Maundy Thursday communion service at 

6.30pm at which all are welcome. 

 

There are Good Friday processions in Modbury and 

Aveton Gifford and Easter day services throughout the 

Benefice churches. 

 

John Borne 

 

Local resident John Borne passed away on 7th March 

and his funeral was held in All Hallows on Friday 22ⁿd 

March. John lived and worked in the area for much of 

his life and the presence in the church of over 125 

mourners is testament to how much he was loved by 

family and friends alike. John has been laid to rest in 

the churchyard and lies above his late father ‘Boysie’. 
 

Maintenance Issues 

 

Following the Church Wall collapse in February we 

have now received quotes from building firms and I 

am currently seeking permission to go ahead with 

repairs from the church authorities and SHDC. As the 

Church building is grade II* listed and the churchyard 

sits in a conservation area, we have to deal with the 

repair very ‘sensitively’ (s I have been advised). Clearly 

it will be some time yet before you see any work being 

done to repair the wall. 

 

Last month we had a serious failure of the Church 

heating system which has rendered it unusable. Whilst 

there are fewer administrative hoops to be jumped 

through to replace the system we will have to be sure 

we find a solution that is wholly reliable and heats the 

Prayer Chain 

From time to time, most of us feel the need for prayer 

(whether or not we go to church). If anyone has a 

prayer request, they can phone one of the numbers 

below and give details of the request (as much or as 

little detail as they wish). That person will then phone 

the next person on the list and so on - ensuring at least 

ten people are praying. These will be Mary Wilson 

830280,  Gill  Tomlin  810028,  Sally  Errett  810547, 

Yvonne Turpin 810798, Alison Wynne-Powell 810407, 

Sally Ness 810639, Drina Williams 810405. Rosemary 

Wilson 810211 & Jenny Williams 810851. 

 

Some people have said they are worried about 

confidentiality when asking for prayer. I can assure 

them that one of the main conditions of joining the 

prayer chain is the promise never to discuss the 

requests apart from the initial information being 

passed on. However it is always lovely to know that 

prayers have been answered (and they usually are, 

but not always when and how we expect!) 

 

Kingsbridge Foodbank 

Your support for the Foodbank has been considerable 

– well done and hopefully we can continue this good 

work for the rest of the year. The FOODBANK is here 

to help people in crisis in and around Kingsbridge. A 

container is placed in the Church Porch for items to 

be placed in which will be taken to the Foodbank every 

Thursday morning. They are currently welcoming 

donation of many types of non-perishable items 

(except Baked Beans and Tea), toiletries such as 

Toothpaste, brushes and toilet rolls and all types of 

household cleaning materials. There is a more detailed 

list of items on the collection box in the Church porch. 

Please note, however, that the foodbank is unable to 

accept home-produced goods. 

 

Many thanks for your help for our neighbours in need 

 

 

David Vincent 
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Dear Editor 

Letters to the Editor - write to ringmorenews@gmail.com . 

 

Walking along to path to Toby’s point on Fri 1st March, the last day of that glorious warm spell, I spotted 

an adder ‘sunning’ itself on the wall. Is this the first sighting of 2019? 

 

Sorry there is no photo as it was one of the rare occasions I didn’t have my camera with me, but I pointed 

it out to David (Carson) so he could confirm the sighting if you wished to ask him. 

 

Kathy Pratt 

Thanks for your note Kathy. Mike Wynne Powell tells me he spotted an adder on 22ⁿd February! Maybe 

they came out to see the new footpath! 

************************************************************************************** 

Dear Editor 

To everyone in Ringmore. 

Thank you from the bottom of our hearts for the love and generosity you have shown us during the 12 

years we have lived here. 

During the last few months, the treats and gifts you have showered on us have taken our breath away. 

These years have undoubtedly been among the happiest of our lives and we shall treasure the memories 

for ever.   Ringmore is a very special place geographically but only the residents make it the truly 

remarkable place it is. 

We pray God will bless you all now and in the future. 

Judy and Adrian Bull 

************************************************************************************** 

Dear Editor 

A very big "thank you" to all those who responded - in true Ringmore fashion - to my request for flower 

pots. Thanks to those kind people, I now have a good stock for the summer. 

Jackie Tagent 

************************************************************************************** 

I have received a note from James Brand. 

After the March issue went to press at the end of February he 

discovered what looks to be a trail of dog mess running very close to 

his van that appeared some time between the evening of the 26th  

and morning of the 27th of February. This is very odd. As a dog owner 

I am aware that dogs tend to crouch quite still when doing their 

business. So if you are an owner of a dog that likes to poo on the go 

then I would request that you keep a good supply of bags with you at 

all times! 

As we begin to see visitor numbers increasing for the season now lets 

not give the impression that we don’t care about looking after the 

area in which we live and please pick up. 

mailto:ringmorenews@gmail.com


 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

   

  

  

  

  

  

   

   

   

  



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

18th April 

Well known local speaker: Jose de Silva 



 

 

 

 

 

??  SCANDAL in RINGMORE?? 

 

The Courtneys were at it again on the evening of Tuesday 19th. March. They were merciless in their attacks 

and no quarter was expected nor given in their alcohol fuelled fight for supremacy. 

A totally focused Judy, the angelic church warden, now supported Andrew in the conflict. She had just seen 

Annette knock out Adrian, her husband, while he was with his latest partner, Richard, the “trans-gender” Parish 

Councillor. We were one lady short this year. 

The village paparazzi tried to help Annette, but his brain was too sodden with Merlot to fully control his limbs, 

and they were finally defeated. 

Glasses were raised by the spectators (us losers from the earlier rounds of the contest) to celebrate another 

win by Andrew and Judy as the climax to another annual mixed pairs competition and social evening with the 

Ringmore Table Tennis Club. 

Next year it's the men to provide the food and ladies the drinks. 

Why not join us on Tuesdays from 8 – 10pm for an enjoyable evening. Bats can be provided 

PS. As you can see from above, we are up for a laugh to make things happen. 

 

Ian Morgans 

 

 

 

“The D’oyly Cartes and 
Coleton Fishacre” 

Speaker: Ken Beldham 

Ringmore W.I. Hall: Wednesday 17
th 

April at 7.30 pm 

All welcome: Members £1; non-members £3 



 

BIGBURY  MEMORIAL HALL 
 

 
CALENDAR OF   EVENTS   APRIL   2019 

 
 

Day & Time 
 
Mon.    9.30 – 10.10 

Activity 
 

Aerobics 

Organiser 
 
Jill Gubbins 

Contact no. 
 

810651 

10.15 – 11.15 Pilates Jill Gubbins 810651 

11.20 – noon Strong & Steady 

(plus tea) 

Jill Gubbins 810651 

Tues.   17.30 - 19.30 Youth Club Juliette Jackson 810307 
19.30 – 21.30 Bowls Dee Fitzgerald 811191 

(closed for the time being – more members needed; contact Dee for information) 
 

 

Wed. 9.30 – 11.45   South Hams not currently functioning 

Shrimps 
 

 
Thurs.   9.15  – 10.15   Pilates Jill Gubbins 810651 

10.15 – 10.30   Bones Bonus    Jill Gubbins 810651 

 
19.30 – 21.30   South Hams Gilbert Snook 810017 

Filling Station 
(3rd Thurs. of month excl. Dec & Aug) 

 
 

April events: 
 

Wednesday April 3rd: Bigbury Community Coffee morning 10.30 in aid of Hope 

Cove Lifeboat. 

Friday April 26th: Charley Hearnshaw Jazz trio: 7.30pm. See poster. Tickets (£8 

adult; £5.50 child; £24 family) from Holywell Stores. Light refreshments 

included. BYOB and glasses. 
 

Future events: 
 

50/ 100 Club. Promoted by Dane Vanstone. The winners of our March draw 

were Charles Harrington (£20) and Jane Tucker (£10).  Join now (£10) for you to 
have a chance of winning the monthly draw.  50% of the money goes in cash 

prizes and 50% to the Hall. Tickets can be obtained from Holywell Stores. 

 

 

JAZZ AT THE 
FISHERMAN’S 
AVETON GIFFORD 

 
 

"Kingsbridge Jazz Club" is now firmly established at The Fisherman's Rest on the first Tuesday of the month, starting at 7.30pm (doors 

open 6.30). It has become a unique venue, much loved by the many top Jazz Bands who perform there. 

 
We have professional and international musicians who play not only in the UK but around Europe and as far afield as New Orleans - some 

indeed have been granted the freedom of The City of New Orleans. 

 
Come along and enjoy the high standard of live music that you would normally only expect to experience at a large city venue. 

Bands for the next 2 months are as follows: 

 

2ⁿd April - The Pedigree Jazz Band ~ Dave Moorwood's Rascals of Rhythm 

 

www.aveton-gifford.co.uk/facilities/kingsbridge-jazz-club  

www.facebook.com/kingsbridgejazzclub 

http://www.aveton-gifford.co.uk/facilities/kingsbridge-jazz-club
http://www.facebook.com/kingsbridgejazzclub
http://www.facebook.com/kingsbridgejazzclub


MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON 18 MARCH 2019 
IN THE W.I. HALL, RINGMORE AT 7.00 PM 

 

Present Cllr Jenny Williams 
Cllr Richard Baker 

JW 
RB 

In the Chair 

 Cllr Jeremy Deverson JD  

 Cllr Andrew King AK  

 Cllr John Reynolds JR  

 

In attendance 
Cllr David Vincent 
Peter Javes 

DV  

Clerk 
Apologies County Cllr Rufus Gilbert RG Also acting as SHDC contact 

 

Members of the public present: 2 
 
32/19 OPEN FORUM 

Draft Minutes 
32.1 Bernard Head, prospective district councillor introduced himself as the Conservative 

Party candidate in the forthcoming election. 
 
32.2 Jess Tatton-Brown introduced herself as the new National Trust area ranger. On a 

question about replacing the gate on the path from the NT car park to Smugglers 
Lane she felt that it would be best to wait until the end of the season to assess the 
need for the gate to be replaced. 
The NT was monitoring the landslide at the end of Ayrmer Cove beach. 

 
33/19 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

None 
 
34/19 MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 

IT WAS RESOLVED THAT the minutes of the meeting held on 19 February 2019 

be accepted as a correct record 
Resolution carried unanimously. The minutes were signed by the Chairman. 

 
35/19 MATTERS ARISING 
36.1 Bowling Green Registration: AK reported on progress to date. 

 

37.2 Gully  by  Smuggler’s  Cottage:  RG  to  be  asked  if  DCC  Highways  will  collect 

material removed from the gully. 
Clerk 

 

38/19 ALL HALLOWS AND RETAINING WALL 
DV reported that three quotes had been obtained and he was looking for two more 
quotes. He needed to apply to the Church for funding. 
The Clerk was instructed to check the PC’s obligations to maintain burial grounds. 
“Where a churchyard is open a local council may contribute to its maintenance. This 
can be used, in the case of an impecunious parochial church council, either to 
improve the appearance of an unkempt churchyard or, by taking the financial burden 
of churchyard maintenance off the PCC, to help that body improve the appearance 
of the church”. 25.2 Local Council Administration 

 
39/19 PLANNING 
39.1 

 
39.2 

o 0345/19/FUL   Marwell House, Ringmore, TQ7 4HF 
Proposed permeable drive from existing field access to main dwelling - No objection 

o 0370/19/TCA Well Cottage, Ringmore, TQ7 4HL 

T1: Elm - coppice to ground level; T2: Laburnum - crown reduction by 0.5 metres on South 

side; T3: Eucalyptus - Fell; T4: Prunus pissardi - removal of 3 no. large primary boughs at 

approx. 1.5 metres from ground level on east side. T5: Sycamore - Fell. –    No objection 



40/19 FINANCE 

Bank balances  as at  18 March 2019 9,792.07 
Payments approved: - (which include VAT where applicable). 

Folio Payee Reason £ 

70 Heaver Brothers Ltd Container 2,970.00 

71 D J Curtis & Son Ltd Parish Paths- Smugglers Lane 12,000.00 

72 Tall Orders Grass cutting etc 85.00 
73 Ringmore WI Neighbourhood Plan 10.00 

74 EDF Night Landing Site Draft Minu8.0t0es 
75 SHDC Payroll service 120.00 

76 JH & SA Cullen Hire of equipment 80.00 

77 Bigbury PC Defibrillators 654.40 

78 Palladium Shovels 49.92 

79 Jenni Williams Mileage to SHDC 18.30 

80 Jenni Williams Stationery 33.57 

81 Peter Javes Administration 97.41 

82 Ringmore WI Neighbourhood Plan 10.00 

TOTAL PAYMENTS 16,136.60 

Receipts since last meeting 

35 Lloyds Bank Interest 0.50 

TOTAL RECEIPTS £0.50 

The fencing works and relocation of the water trough for the NLS are outstanding. 
The following sums are held on behalf of :- 

 

Neighbourhood Plan £1,664.00 
Night landing site balance £3,796.16 
PPP £795.00 

41/19 NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN (NP) 

The Steering Group has met twice since the last Parish Council Meeting and 

is making good progress in writing draft discussion documents for the 
cardinal items to be included in the final plan. These documents will need to 
be refined and agreed before being set out in a final format. All policies 

emerging from this process will be supported by the responses to the Parish 
Questionnaire and referenced to national and local planning policies. 

Bigbury have completed their Neighbourhood Plan up to publication stage. 
They use a proposal from the National Planning Policy Framework, namely 
“Heritage Assets”, to identify any structure or place which although not Grade 

II listed in the normal way, still is part of the environment of the village which 
might be spoilt by indiscriminate development. Such listing does not affect 
the householders’ rights to alter their  property but  may affect  any nearby 

development by a third party. 

Viz:- 192. In determining applications, local planning authorities should take 
account of: 

a) the desirability of sustaining and enhancing the significance of heritage 

assets and putting them to viable uses consistent with their conservation; 

b) the positive contribution that conservation of heritage assets can make to 

sustainable communities including their economic vitality; 

There are several Heritage Assets in the parish which are already scheduled 
as ‘Monuments’. The steering group will add to this schedule any building or 

structure of significance where its history or contribution to the local 
environment justifies inclusion. Each property owner will be individually 

consulted concerning its inclusion. 
Members of the Steering Group are engaged on a detailed look at CLT and 
self build options for new development, especially where this may assist 

younger families to get on the housing ladder in Ringmore.   However there 



are quite severe constraints that will need to be overcome if this is to be successful. 
The steering group is to organise a meeting in the WI Hall probably in May to discuss this 

with interested residents and also to give an opportunity to those people who responded to 

the parish questionnaire suggesting new activities for the population. 

 

42/19 DEFIBRILLATORS 

Bigbury PC had ordered the two defibrillators on behalf of Ringmore. 
 
43/19 ENVIRONMENTAL MATTERS 

A date needed to be set for the October skip. It was noted that skip hire was the PC’s 

biggest single expense and in order to keep the precept at an acceptable level there 
would be no skip at Easter. 

 
44/19 PARISH PATHS PARTNERSHIP 

JR was working on the PPP grant application for 2019-20. 
 
45/19 RECRUITMENT OF CLERK 

The vacancy for a clerk needed to be advertised in the Kingsbridge Gazette. The 
clerk would provide suitable wording and a job description. 

 
46/19 MAY ELECTIONS Draft Minutes 

Nomination forms were distributed to councillors and were available from the clerk for 
any other interested persons. The deadline for receipt by SHDC at Follaton House, 

Totnes  was the 3
rd 

April at 4pm. 

 
47/19 MEETINGS 

JW to SHDC planning meeting 

 
48/19 CORRESPONDENCE 

 Licence from National Trust to site storage container 

 Letter and accounts from Parish Room Committee 
 
49/19 MATTERS FOR THE NEXT MEETING 

o Annual parish meeting 21 May 

o Purchase of shovels for grit bins 

DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  Tuesday 23
rd 

April  2019 at 7.00pm 

ANNEX A MEETINGS CALENDAR 2019 

23 April 
21 May @ 6.45 followed by annual meeting @ 7.30 
18 June 16 July August – no meeting 
17 September 22 October 19 November 

December – no meeting 
 
 

 

Clerk to the Ringmore Parish Council 
Ringmore, Kingsbridge, TQ7 4HL 

 
The Parish Council seeks a part-time clerk. Hours will be flexible but expect to be around 10 – 12 

per month. The salary will be in line with Local Council rates of around £9.00 to £12.00 per hour 

depending upon experience. 

 
Working mainly from home and attending the monthly council meetings, the role requires: 

Computer literacy – MS Word, Excel; 

Book keeping experience, including banking and VAT; 

 
Secretarial skills for agenda setting, minute taking and general administration. 

 

 
For further information and/or to apply for the position please contact Mrs Jenny Williams, 

Chair of Ringmore Parish Council on 01548 810851. 

 
The closing date for applications is 30th April 2019 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Useful websites: 

South Hams District Council 
www.southhams.gov.uk 

Devon County Council 
www.devon.gov.uk 

 
Report lost property to police 

www.reportMyloss.com 

 
Report highway problems & faults 

www.devon.gov.uk/road maintenance 
 

 

 

 

Rainfall locally, 

March Actual: 87 mm 
10  Year Low: 24 mm (2015) 

10 Year High: 218 mm (2018) 

10 Year Average: 68 mm 

http://www.southhams.gov.uk/
http://www.southhams.gov.uk/
http://www.devon.gov.uk/
http://www.reportmyloss.com/
http://www.devon.gov.uk/road
http://www.devon.gov.uk/road


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

IN THE W.I. HALL, RING- 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Julie 
Mobile Hairstylist 

Ladies & Gents 

For an Appointment 

Telephone 01548 810634 



 

A.M. KING & SONS 

Let the Kings make your home a castle 

All aspects of building work and renovations undertaken 

Bespoke double glazed wooden windows and doors 

New kitchens and bathrooms 

Interior and exterior decoration 

We now provide a profile matching service for architrave 

and skirting 

Digger and driver for hire 

 

01548 810892 

01548 811210 

01548 810570 

07855 829936 

amkingandsons@outlook.com 

 
 

 

Domestic & Commercial 

Electrical Contractors 

 
J B S 

John Butler Stonework 

Quality Stonework 

Building & General Maintenance 

Free Estimates 

Efficient Service 

Based in the South Hams 

Over 20 years serving the local area ————————————————— 

Fully NICEIC approved contractor 
John Butler Services 

 Plumbing Maintenance and Repairs 

Tel: (01752) 896183 Hot Water Systems 

Mob: 07971 855852  

or email: Boiler Service and Repairs 

enquiries@chapmanelectrical.biz 

 

 

 

Power flushing of central heating systems 

Gas, LPG and Oil 

Caravan and Holiday Home Safety Checks 
Gas Safe Registered 

Emergency Call Outs 

Tel:01548 810462/07977 962091 

mailto:amkingandsons@outlook.com
mailto:enquiries@chapmanelectrical.biz


 

MATTHEW BISSEX ARCHITECTURAL DRAWINGS LTD 

PLANNING AND BUILDING REGULATIONS APPLICATIONS 

PLANS DRAWN FOR EXTENSIONS 

LOFT CONVERSIONS, 

CONSERVATORIES, NEW 

BUILD HOUSING, 

LISTED BUILDING APPLICATIONS 

ACCREDITED SAP ASSESSOR 

VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT: www.mbad.co.uk 

FOR A FREE QUOTE ON PLANS FOR YOUR 

BUILD PROJECT 

CONTACT MATTHEW ON 01761 436861 OR 

MOBILE 07843 286857 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To that thief that took my anti 

depressant pills, 

I hope you're happy now! 

We are in the polytunnel on top of the hill at Bowling Green Cross. 
Two ways in: The turning on the bend before the golf course or on 

the Bigbury Village to Challaborough/B-on-S road. 

Turtle Farm Produce 
Winter:  October-Mid March Fri-Sat 

11.00-4.00 
Summer Mid March-End Sept. Wed-Sat 

10.00-6.00 

Plants – Many Shrubs &Climbers 
“HOME PRODUCED” Pork, & Lamb , 

Free Range Eggs , Marmalades & Chutneys, 
Wild Bird Food,Seasonal Vegetables & 

Potatoes 
 

Phone evenings 01548 810923. We can Deliver 

http://www.mbad.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

POST OFFICE OPEN MON—FRI 9am to 1pm 

Current Offers Running to 9th April 2019: 
 

Monster Energy 4x500ml=£3.50 

Pepsi 6x330ml = £1.85 

Hula Hoops 12 pk=£1.75 

Quavers 12 pk=£2.00 

Cushelle 9pk toilet roll=£3.00 

Large Easter Eggs=£5.00 

Medium Easter Eggs=£2.00 

Small Easter Eggs=£1.00 

Grants/Russian Vodka=£12.99 

Hardy's VR =£4.99 

Budweiser/Stella 4x568ml=£5.50 



 

 

 

 

Ringmore 

TQ7 4HL 

01548 810205 
Email: thejourneysend@btinternet.com 

 
 
 

 

Cacklers (crafting, chatting or maybe just a catch up) Weds 3
rd 

April 
 

~~~ 

 

 

Please make sure you book for Sunday Lunch as spaces can get very limited 

Easter Sunday – We have two tables left! 
 

~~~~~ 

 

We take bookings for large private parties and tailor the menu to your Tastes and budget, we don’t 
charge for exclusive booking hire 

 
 

~~~~~ 

 

Open Bank Holiday Easter Monday 
 

~~~~~ 

 

 

 

We have a vacancy for a full time Kitchen Assistant, meals provided, 
competitive rates of pay, Apprenticeship available 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Opening Times Food Served 

Tues-Friday Tues-Sat 

12.00-3.00 & 6-11.00 12.00-2.00 & 6-9.00 

Sat 12-11.00 Sunday 12.00-2.30 

Sunday 12-10.30 

mailto:thejourneysend@btinternet.com
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